COMMERCE BOARD OF EDUCATION

EHDD

CONCURRENT ENROLLMENT STUDENT

The Commerce Board of Education believes that students should be encouraged to prepare themselves for study beyond high school when possible.

Therefore, all senior students who wish to attend college courses may request appearance at a regularly scheduled board of education meeting to present their request. Parents or guardian may be requested to be present.

Prior to appearance at the board of education meeting, the student must complete the necessary scheduling of courses required for graduation from high school and must meet the requirements set forth in the regulation which accompanies this policy.

The superintendent will designate a staff member who will make personal contact with every junior and their parents or guardians, individually or in groups, during the fall semester to present materials and to explain the concurrent enrollment program.

The superintendent will post notices in at least two places conspicuous to students calling attention to the concurrent enrollment program and naming the contact person.

The superintendent is directed to prepare a regulation implementing this policy.

REFERENCE: 70 O.S. §628.13

Department of Education, Administrator's Handbook

Adoption Date: 8/15/2017 Revision Date(s): Page 1 of 1